
Welcome to Bethel! We’re glad you’re here! 
 2nd Sunday after Pentecost · June 6, 2021 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to our online worship gathering. Your presence is important to us – we are not complete 
without you. As we gather as the people of God in virtual ways, please continue to connect and 

encourage one another. Continue to stay on top of Bethel announcements by checking email, our 
website, and Facebook page. 

 

For any pastoral care needs, contact Pastor Ron (530) 417-4951 or ronzielske@gmail.com 
 

In the Coming Week . . . 
Here are the readings for June 13th – spend 
some time this week reflecting on them to 
prepare for next week’s worship. 
 

• 1st Samuel 15:34 – 16:3 
• Psalm 20 
• 2nd Corinthians 5:6-10 [11-13] 14-17 
• Mark 4:26-34 
 

Spring Semi-Annual Meeting 
TODAY immediately following 
worship. Meeting includes the 
Election of new Servant Team 

members. All voting members are 
encouraged to attend. 

 

 

Onsite Worship Guidelines 
We ask everyone to please wear a mask and 

maintain safe distances. Expect a few 
adaptations to our regular worship routine. 
Be flexible. We will adapt as needed to any 

changes in state guidelines. 
For those not ready or able to join us in person, 

we will live-stream our gathering so they can 
be “with” us. 

Special thanks to the volunteers who set up & 
take down the patio for today’s gathering. If 
you’d like to help in the future, contact Lisa 

Herlocker or Susan Woods.  

WELCOME 
This morning we are welcoming 
two guest pastors to lead our 
worship gathering in Pr. Ron’s 
absence: Pr. David Mullen, a 
former bishop of the Sierra 
Pacific Synod, and Pr. Carl 

Tuisku, a former pastor of Bethel 
Lutheran Church! Be sure to 
make them feel at home ☺  

Please take a moment to remember 
Pastor Ron in your prayers this 
morning; he is with his family as they 
officially lay his beloved wife Marian 
to rest. We pray that God’s peace 
surround and bless all of the 
extended Zielske family.  



 

Call Committee Update 
After two interviews with our candidates and 

much conversation, prayer, and discernment, we 
have narrowed the field down to one candidate. 

We will continue conversations with the 
candidate and hope to reach a mutual decision 
about a call to Bethel in the coming weeks. As 

we work with the Synod to define next steps we 
will let you know more. Meanwhile, please 
continue to hold us, the candidate, and the 

congregation in prayer. 

To meet our 2021 Operating Expenses 
each month, Bethel needs $6986* 

Giving in May 
5/2 = $3065.16 
5/9 = $2005.32 
5/16 = $546.66 
5/23 = $945.00 
5/30 = $ 

Total for Month = $6562.14 
TOTAL for April = $7615.51 

*Keep in mind, this total may be adjusted with the final compensation 
package offered a new pastor 

Thanks for your ongoing support of 
Bethel’s Ministries!  

Consider Online Giving  
Sign up for Online Giving at our 

website, bethelroseville.org 
If you prefer to give by traditional check, 

please mail it into the church office at 1050 
Douglas Blvd., Roseville CA 95678 

Thank You to all who help lead 
worship each week 

 

Today:  Roger Linn, reader & usher 
 

Next Week: Cindi Roxworthy, usher & Lisa 
Kaufman-Chan, reader 

 
 

 

 

Adult Forum 
Due to the Congregational Meeting after 
worship and Pr. Ron’s absence, our study 

of Galatians will continue next week. 
 

June 2 – Mollie Herlocker 
June 8 – Jenn Saeger 
June 10 – Patrick Gale 
June 12 – Emily Levin 
June 14 – Homer Woods 
June 16 – Joslyn Saeger 
June 17 – Jackie Saeger 
June 20 – Mike Grant 
June 22 – Andrew Chan 
 
Blessings to all of our June Birthdays; please let 
us know if we accidentally left you off the list ☺  

Today we celebrate as  
Bennett Kevin Gish 

is welcomed into God’s family 
through the waters of Baptism. 

 

Parents:  
Rachel Linn Gish & Kaine Gish 

 

Godparents:  
Tyler Linn & Amanda Sheldon 

 
 



 

  

We are hoping to do some final improvements to 
our buildings as part of celebrating 75 years of 

Bethel. We will be upgrading the pastor’s office, 
replacing old folding chairs*, fixing & painting 

sanctuary walls, and more! 
*You many have noticed the new folding chairs 

that early donations have already helped 
purchase – thanks so much! 

If you have the space in your budget, please 
consider an additional donation this year to 
Bethel. Small donations monthly are just as 

welcome as one-time gifts. 
At the end of the year, 10% of the giving 

will be donated to one of Bethel’s favorite 
ministry partners, too! 

 
 

Interested in supporting the largest 
gathering of Lutherans and having a 
little fun? Consider joining the 
Gathering Volunteer Corps of 
the 2022 ELCA Youth Gathering 
in Minneapolis.  
 

Applications open through July 22nd. 
Adult volunteers are needed for a 
variety of roles and financial stipends 
are included.  
Dates of service July 22 -28, 2022 
 

For more details see 
www.elca.org/gathering or talk with Lisa 
Herlocker. 

Save the Date: Please join us, Saturday, June 19th at 10:00am as we celebrate the 

life of beloved Bethel member, Lynne Ludwig-Selke. Contact Terri Larson for details. 

Plan to join us on Saturday, June 12th as we tackle 
some basic maintenance, yard work, and cleaning 
throughout our property – including the interior 
of the sanctuary as we prepare to return to indoor 
worship gatherings later in June. See Scott Larson 
for further information. 

Praying the Directory 
This week you are invited to 
remember a few Bethel members 
in your daily prayers. Each week 
the list will change and for no 
particular reason, we will begin at 
the end of the alphabetical list. 

• Susan & Homer Woods 
• Alta & Tim Winters 
• Jeri & Micky Wartena  
• Alison, Vincent, Iver, & Ronin 

Villanueva 


